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Abstract

Farmers in the Ethiopian Highlands experience severe impact of climate change in terms
of frost, hail and a shift in seasonality and rainfall patterns and intensity. Crop farming
as a source of income has therefore become unreliable and some farmers focus on creating
short-term incomes with small investment in livestock as replacement. We used the po-
sitive deviance approach as a conceptual framework. We started with an original sample
of 34 local innovators that were selected in a qualitative research process. Consequently,
we focused on four pioneer farmers for piloting an in-depth survey over more than a year
in 2021 to 2022. The data collection involved repeated semi-structured interviews, month-
ly on farm visits during the implementation of modern sheep fattening, collecting data
records on amongst others weight changes and feed. Participatory data collection is a lear-
ning process, and pioneers quickly adapted new approaches. We observed that the pioneer
farmers were improving their practices over the short period of time we did this research
together; that they openly engaged with others regarding this and adopted other farmers’
recommendations easily – and vice versa; and that they even changed their self-perception
from being an ‘ordinary’ farmer to someone who can become a community facilitator in
farmer-to-farmer learning. We conclude that while we still have to learn more about how
to partner with pioneers of adaptation in an on-farm scaling mechanism on climate-smart
technologies, we see already now a promising reframing of how we can work with farmers.
Climate change has a big impact on the farming systems at such high altitudes. To respond
to the fast pace of these changes, we have to adapt the way we work with farmers: rather
than focusing on mere adoption, we have to understand how farmers are implementing
technologies already existing in their communities. While we still have to understand the
challenges they are facing, we have to focus more on the solutions they are finding and
develop technologies together with them starting from there.
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